% PARENT REMINDER - IMPORTANT MEETINGS
»
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Please be reminded that there are two important meetings scheduled next

Wednesday evenn g, June 11, at Birch Meadow.
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6:00 P.M. - thra’rv Media Center - The Superintendent and [ will meet with
parents who 'were notified on May 14 that their children will be attending Barrows
for their Kindergdnten experience re questions and concems that have been raised.

7:00 P.M. - Cafeteria - The Superintendent will talk about the question of -

redistrictimg;and  the recomméndation to add 10 - 12 additional classrooms to
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P.S. Last day of school is Tuesday, June 17 and it is a full dav.
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Distinctive Characteristics

1.

Birch Meadow's talented teaching and support
staff prizes teaming and cooperative planning.
Extremely student centered in philosophy, the
staff enjoys a well deserved reputation for doing
whatever is needed to help students succeed.

We are also fortunate to have an extremely high
level of parent involvement in the classroom and
throughout the school. We take great pride in
recognizing the many varied contributions that
parents make to their school every day of the
year. A visitor to our school would likely find
parents helping in the classroom, volunteering in
the library, working with children on a computer,
listening to children read, sharing a favorite
story, describing a hobby or career, or meeting
and planning with teachers and/or the principal.

We encourage and recognize the importance of
a very active Student Council. The Council has
establlished its own school store, organizes an
annual senior citizen luncheon, runs a winter
movie festival, and has made numerous recom-
mendations for school improvement.

We also believe in the importance of recognizing
individual students for the many positive
decisions they make daily regarding their
academic and social responsibilities. Our
teachers regularly reinforce these positive
choices through individual and coflective
recognition programs.

We emphasize the school-wide use of class
meetings to encourage problem solving, conflict
resolution, positive decision making, and to
enhance social interaction skills.

Our technological resources are as sophisticated
as almost any found at the elementary level,
including direct access to the Internet. The
teaching staff have been extremely enthusiastic
about expanding their own computer skills and
integrating technology into the curriculum.
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Special Events

You Can Quote Us!

Spooky Fun Fair
Young Author Days

Cross Graded Reading Partners Bi rCh M ead OW

Student Council Sponsored Activities

—Senior Citizen Luncheon s c h oo I

—Winter Movie Festival

*Our class made friends with another first
grade class in Japan on the Intemet.
It was neat!”

—Grade 1 student

“Birch Meadow is a great place to leamn. The
teachers teach us things in fun ways.”

—Grade 2 student

“I'm glad we have a good library because
when we do research we always need to
look up our subject.”

—Grade 3 studernit

*| think the Spooky Fun Fair is the best day of
the year.”

—Grade 4 student

“I've enjoyed going to Birch Meadow for many Informational Profile

years. 've enjoyed it because there are
always nice people here and we're always

having fun while leaming. ! will be sad 27 Arthur B. Lord Drive
to leave.” Reading, MA 01867

—Grade 5 student (617) 944-2335

Richard Davidson
Principal
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Educational Philosophy

it is the Reading Public Schools’
[) philosophy to encourage students to
understand themselves as individuals,
to appreciate their worth as people, and to attain
their fullest potential. It is our responsibility to
develop programs and curricula that meet the
dynamic academic and social needs and capabili-
ties of each child.

Guiding Vision
We believe that all children are unigue,

capable of learning, and should have
equal access to resources.

We believe that a staff
commitment to continuous learming and
training is essential.

We believe that the neces-
sary financial resources must be
committed to complete this vision.

Class Size
and Expected Growth

Birch Meadow School is one of four elementary

schools in Reading. We currently have an enroll-

ment of 604 students, which includes kindergarten
through grade five. Our average class size is 23
students.

in 1995, Birch Meadow added five new classrooms
and underwent major renovations to the library
media center, administration areas, and specialist

areas. Two portable classrooms are currently being

used to support our increased enrcliments.

Programs and Services

We are proud of the level and types of
services and programs we offer to
_students, Some of these include:

Our outstanding faculty is augmented by a
complete support services staff including a

Speech/i_anguage Pathologist, Reading Specialist,

Schoot Psychologist, Special Education Resource
Teacher, Library/Media Specialist and Nurse.

A driving force behind curriculum design and
implementation is our focus on lifelong learning
and relevant, meaningful, hands-on experiences.
The result is an emphasis on thematic and
integrated teaching and learning.

Our math program centers around the use of
manipulatives to increase the understanding of
math concepts as well as the application and use
of math in “everyday life situations.” Students are
encouraged to develop cooperative problem
solving strategies and skills, and are given many
opportunities to apply them.

We provide a reading program that emphasizes
literature across all grades. Students are very
involved in the writing process and from their first
day of school are encouraged to read, think, and
write like authors.

Curriculum experiences and direct instruction are
provided to students on a regular basis by

. specialists in the areas of Art, Music, and Physical

Education.

Students use a "flexible schedule” approach to
access the many resources in our recently
expanded library media center. On any given day,
a visitor will find children of all grade levels
working on research projects, using curriculum
based software, selecting books, working at
theme connected centers, or enjoying a special
lesson, presented by the media specialist, as a
follow-up to a thematic unit currently being studied
in the classroom.

The Understanding Disabilities program, estab-
lished and completely supported by parent
volunteers, is offered to third and fourth graders.
Its goals are to provide students with

in-depth understanding and increased sensitivity
around such important real life issues as blind-
ness, deafness, physical disabilities, and invisible
disabilities.

Parent Teacher
Organization

We are fortunate to have a very
devoted and involved parent group.
Many enrichment programs and field trips, our initial
technology development, and much curricuium
enhancement, particularly at the primary level,
would not have happened without daily parental
involvernent in and out of the classroom. Over the
last few years, the PTQ has raised an average of
$40,000. Whatever the need, PTO members are
always there to help. Some examples:

Technology:

Initially through a huge joint staff and parent effort,
and most recently through the town's support,
technology has been a major focus at our school for
the last seven years. As a school, we have adopted
the I1BM platform and currently have supervised
direct Internet access in each classroom and in our
library media center. All classrooms are slated to be
networked within a year.

Enrichment:

During the year, the PTO Enrichment Committee
works closely with staff to identify and present an
array of visitors and programs that complement
curriculim, enriching and stretching the students’
young lives. Offerings range from symphonic level
musicians, to plays, to jump rope demonstrations.

Playground:

Over the past five years the PTO has not only
underwritten over $23,000 in new playground
equipment, but has organized and actually buiit the
structures that provide important motor development
and social opportunities for all children at Birch
Meadow.

Publishing House:

Now in its 7th year, our publishing house reflects
our commitment to the writing process. Sustained
by the leadership of teachers and the extraordinary
support of parents, the publishing house has
published more than 7,000 books for our student
authors.



